Bresent were Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, newly elected selectmen, Oliver Andrews and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Dennis Taylor conferred with the Selectmen regarding the town contract for the purchase of a new grader, which the people of the town voted to buy.

Mr. Paul Delphia, defeated candidate for selectman, dropped by to congratulate Mr. Andrews on his election and also he wished to make it known that he would be happy to be appointed any committee that the Selectmen chose. They thanked him for his concern and promised they would keep him in minë.

The Selectmen opened bids (which had been advertised) for the purchase of fire truck engine #3. Four bids were received from: Clyde Cilley - \$150.50; Robert Stimson - \$225.00; Kip Garvin - \$288.99 and the winner - Harvey A. Marston with a \$300.00 bid.

Mr. Ralph Anderson brought bill for refund for auto tax.

The Selectmen discussed road conditions with the road agent.

He was advised that Class 5 roads are eligible for middle-road

lines. The Selectmen will write to Concord in this regard.

Mr. & Mrs. James Ryan were in to back up their phone call of February 28 to protest their assessment. They will make protest to State.